

Many Asian immigrants do well in America, but others do not

By Stateline.org, adapted by Newsela staff on 11.05.15 Word Count **429**

Level 560L



Asian students with their faces covered by signs march to a school board meeting to express concerns about assaults at a city high school, in Philadelphia, Wednesday, Dec. 9, 2009. Photo: AP/Matt Rourke. BELOW: Pranee Wilcox, a native of Thailand, immigrated to the United States 14 years ago to work in the Thai Embassy as a housekeeper. Her journey belies the stereotype of the "model minority." Teresa Wiltz/Pew Charitable Trusts/TNS

WASHINGTON, D.C. — It is hard for some people who live in other countries to make enough money. Some of them come to live in the United States. They hope for better lives. They hope to make enough money to feed their families and live in safe homes.

Pranee Wilcox was one of those people. She comes from Thailand, a country in Asia. She had a job back home. She had a college degree. Yet she struggled to make enough money there. Wilcox took a job as a housekeeper in Washington, D.C. She left her babies behind in Thailand. Wilcox thought she would make much more money here in the United States.

Sadly, that is not always true.



More Asian Immigrants Than Latinos

More people from Asia and the Pacific Islands come to live in the United States than any other group. Even more Asians come than Latinos.

People who move to the U.S. are called immigrants. The immigrants who come from Asia and the Pacific Islands are often successful. Many make enough money to live good lives.

However, some Asian-Americans struggle.

Immigrants come from 30 countries across the large continent of Asia. They speak 100 languages. It is not easy for all immigrants to find ways to make money and live a good life in the United States. Some groups struggle or drop out of school. Some people do not speak English. It is hard for them to find English classes.

Big Dreams For Life In America

Immigrants hope to live the "American Dream." The American Dream is the hope of getting an education, having a good job, and making good money.

Karthick Ramakrishnan teaches at a college. He also started a company. It gathers facts about Asians and Pacific Islanders. He said we should not think all Asian-Americans are successful. It makes it harder for the people who need help. People may not know they need it.

No Money, No English, No Doctors

More than 16 million Asians and Pacific Islanders live in the United States. Thousands cannot speak English. Many are poor and cannot pay for doctors. Yet some lawmakers do not see their struggles. Some Asians do not have enough money to pay for a home.

Many Asians have good jobs. Many start technology companies or become doctors. For others like Wilcox, life is much harder. She has not given up. She works now at a nail salon. Wilcox gives manicures and pedicures. She still hopes to bring her son here to live with her in the United States.

Quiz

- 1 What is the main idea of the section "No Money, No English, No Doctors"?
 - (A) Some immigrants do not speak English, and do not have doctors.
 - (B) Some Asian immigrants have a job that pays well, but some do not.
 - (C) Some lawmakers do not understand how hard it is for immigrants.
 - (D) Some immigrants become doctors and some give manicures.
- 2 Read the section "More Asian Immigrants Than Latinos."

Which answer choice BEST states the main idea of this section?

- (A) Immigrants are people who come to the United States from other countries. Some immigrants are Asian or Latino.
- (B) More Asian immigrants than Latino immigrants come to the United States. Some have an easy time, but some do not.
- (C) Many Asian immigrants struggle to live a good life, but Latino immigrants are often successful.
- (D) Both Latinos and Asians come to the United States as immigrants. They all are successful.
- Which answer choice is a section title of the article?
 - (A) "Many Asian immigrants do well in America, but others do not"
 - (B) By Stateline.org, adapted by Newsela staff
 - (C) Washington, D.C.
 - (D) "More Asian Immigrants Than Latinos"
- What is the purpose of the introduction [paragraphs 1-3]?
 - (A) to explain the different jobs that immigrants can get
 - (B) to give an example of an immigrant who struggled
 - (C) to show the difference between Thailand and Washington, D.C.
 - (D) to list the best ways to make money as an immigrant